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COVID -19 Cases for Algoma District - March 23rd, 2021 - April 5th, 2021

Sault Ste Marie Central & East Algoma Elliot Lake North

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

April 6th, 2021 

COMMUNITY NOTICE 
 

 With the number of confirmed cases rising the past few days and evidence of Variants Of Concern (VOC) in the 
Algoma District, we strongly encourage our members to follow the recommendations from the Algoma Public Health 

Unit and the restrictions in place as per the Provincial Shutdown that took effect at midnight on April 3rd, 2021: 

• Indoor gatherings are prohibited, 

• Outdoor gatherings are limited to 5 persons, 

• Limit trips outside your home to necessities such as food, prescriptions, medical appointments, exercising, 
supporting vulnerable community members, attending work and attending school, 

• Employers should make every effort to allow employees to work from home, 

• Maintain social distancing with persons outside of your immediate household, always wear a mask in public 
and use hand sanitizer. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   
 
 

The Algoma Public Health Unit has also advised of the following potential low-risk exposure to COVID-19.  
Those persons who attended these locations on the dates/times listed are asked to self-monitor for signs/symptoms 

of COVID-19 for 14 days from potential exposure, self-isolate immediately if symptoms develop and seek testing if 
symptoms occur: 

 

1. Bath and Body Works at Station Mall – March 27th from 11:00 AM – 4:30 PM 
2. Tim Hortons at Third Line & Great Northern Rd – 

a. March 23rd and March 24th from 5:00 AM – 1:30 PM 
b. March 25th and March 26th from 5:30 AM – 1:30 PM 

3. Algoma Remand and Treatment Center – 
a. March 29th from 7:00 AM – 3:00 PM, 
b. March 30th from 6:30 AM – 6:30 PM, 
c. March 31st from 6:30 AM – 7:00 PM, 
d. April 1st from 2:30 PM – 11:00 PM 

4. Pino’s Grocery Store on Trunk Rd. – 
a. March 29th, 30th, 31st and April 1st from 10:00 AM – 4:00 PM 

5. Seniors Center at 619 Bay St – 
a. March 29th, 30th, 31st and April 1st from 9:00 AM – 5:00 PM 

 

There is also one Confirmed Case at St. Mary’s College, whereas, APH is conducting contact tracing for all close 
contacts. 


